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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

January 28, 2019 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell – Chair, Greg Marcucci, Chris Liller and Kevin Robinson; and Clerk – 

Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  Sand Salt:  Chris Liller reported that the Road Crew have been applying significant 

amounts of material this year and will restock the low supply in the coming week.  Equipment:  Chris 

Liller reported that the F550 had to be towed away last week for repairs.  It has been returned to service.  

Storm:  Last week’s storm caused a few problems, including an ice dam in the brook near 183 W. 

Jamaica Rd., which caused the brook to take a new course over the road there, until the ice jam was 

removed – minimal damage occurred to the road. Overweight Regulations:  The Board discussed 

enforcement of “No Thru Trucks” on Penny Ave.  The Clerk will send notice to the sheriff regarding this 

issue, along with a copy of the Traffic Ordinance and he will update the Overweight registration with 

Vermont DMV, which is due next month. 
 

Town Meeting Warning:  The Town Warning – previously reviewed – was approved and signed by all 

the Selectmen present.  The Clerk will post it and include it in the Town Report. 
 

Green Up Day: The Selectmen appointed Lorraine Weeks – Newell and Helen Eddy as Green Up 

coordinator and co-coordinator respectively. 
 

Sheriff’s Dept. Hours:  The Sheriff had sent a new contract, which will allow him to proceed as follows:  

The Sheriff cancelled the last bills, and has agreed to draw down from the current over-payment at $47.00 

/ hour.  When the balance reached approx.$980.00, the Sheriff’s Dept. will send an invoice requesting 

payment of another $3,916.66, which they will then begin drawing against.  The Selectmen concurred and 

the Chair signed the revised contract for the current year. 
 

Town Office / Town Hall Fire Alarm Systems:  The Clerk stated that Low Voltage Services, LLC has 

the equipment for the test of a remote phone service and will install it tomorrow (Jan 29, 2019). 
 

Minutes: Chris Liller moved to approve the Selectmen’s and Liquor Control Board Minutes of January 

14, 2019 and the Special Selectmen’s Meeting of January 17, 2019.  Greg Marcucci seconded.  All 

concurred - the minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 8:10pm.  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor 

and the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  David Kent Young 


